
 

 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING MONDAY  
13 MAY 2022 
 
Minutes from the last meeting 10 May 2021. 
 
The minutes were accepted as a true and accurate record. 
 
Chairman’s Report 
As we have moved towards something a little bit more like normality after the last 
few years of disruption, the parish council has continued to work hard towards 
Wheelton a great place to live and fight to protect the heritage and what we 
believe are key characteristics of our village. 
 
Local developments have yet again been a key focus for the council, and we 
have strived to ensure that Wheelton remains a village in the truest definition of 
the word. We have been working on securing the funding needed for our annual 
priorities, which this year is to secure additional funding to complete the upgrade 
of the village play area and replace some of the rotting wooden play equipment. 
 
Parish council representatives have continued Identifying issues with highways, 
boundary walls, blocked gulleys and reporting these to the relevant 
agencies. The chairman would like to express his gratitude to all the fellow 
councillors for their time and hard work representing the community, and all the 
volunteers that make our village such a good place to live and visit.  
 
As we move toward summer, I’m sure we are all glad to see things returning to 
normal, and our community getting back together, with events such as carols 
round the tree being such a success and the and the parish council helping out 
with the upcoming celebrations for the jubilee highlighting our community spirit 
and togetherness 

 
Financial Report 
A copy of the statement of accounts for 2021/22 had been circulated.  The 
members discussed and accepted the financial statement with the Chairman 
thanking the Clerk for a concise and timely presentation of Parish accounts. 

 
Village Priorities 
 
The members agreed the following priority for the following year: 
 

• Replacement and refurbishment of the Play Equipment for the Recreation 
Ground.    

 
There was no other business and the Chairman thanked everyone and 
declared the meeting closed.   


